
Today Mrs. Marining’s class went to Los Farm as a part of their inquiry project on bees!  Over 
the past weeks, these students have been exploring the following questions: 

 Why are the bees disappearing? 

 What is the importance of bees? 

 How can we help the bees? 
 
They learned that bees are really important for food production because of their ability to 
pollinate plants.  They learned about the anatomy of bees and the roles of the bees in bee 
hives.  In the end, they were able to develop a conclusion that pesticides and viruses are 
leading to the disappearance of bees.  At Los farm they were able to see and learn about bees 
as well as visit with some alpacas, llamas and chickens!  As an added bonus, they learned more 
about sustainability when they learned that the Los Farm has an energy efficient turbine that 
produces the energy that powers the farm!  We look forward to seeing their posters that 
answer their inquiry questions. 
 
Ms. Penny and Ms. Lattimer’s class used their creativity and writing skills to create poems, fun 
facts and stories about their dads and other significant adults in their lives.  
 
The Grade 7 Bake Sale was a huge success! The line was longer than the basketball court and all 
of their delicious treats were sold out. Everyone enjoyed the scrumptious treats and the Grade 
7 students should be very proud of excellent fund raising skills. 
 
Signal Hill is bursting with music! Mr. Walden is teaching the recorder and guitar classes to 
many classes at SHE. It is so wonderful to hear their songs like “Hot Cross Buns” and “The Lion 
Sleeps Tonight” floating down the hallways bringing smiles to everyone’s faces. Not only are 
students playing music but Ms. Herring, Ms. McArthur and Ms. Busalacchi’s afternoon groups 
have completed their study of music. This week the students did an excellent job at presenting 
their final music projects to the groups. The goal of the projects were to challenge our 
viewpoints and expand our understanding of music. Some of their topics were, “Can listening to 
classical music help you like classical music,” “How does music affect our brain?,” and “Why 
students should be allowed to listen to music during class.” Their presentations definitely 
expanded out thoughts about music. 
 
 


